SPECIAL MEETING - RATIFICATION OF EMPLOYEE CONTRACT
AUGUST 13, 2019

The St. Bernard Parish School Board met in a Special Meeting on Tuesday,
August 13, 2019 at 6:00 p.m. in the St. Bernard Parish School Board Office.
Following the Prayer and Pledge of Allegiance, the Secretary called the roll.
Members present were Mr. Clifford M. Englande, President; Mrs. Darleen P.
Asevedo, Mr. Donald D. Campbell, Mr. William H. Egan, Ms. Carly C.
Jackson, Mrs. Katherine K. Lemoine, Mrs. Diana B. Dysart, Mr. Joseph V.
Long, Sr., Mr. Shelton P. Smith, Mr. Sean K. Warner and Mrs, Rosiland R.
White.

The purpose of tonight’s special meeting is to ratify the Employee Contract
between the St. Bernard Association of Educators and the St. Bernard Parish
School Board.

President Cliff Englande invited Mr. Dennis Bradley and the SBAE
negotiating committee to the podium. Mr. Bradley spoke and noted that the
negotiations went smoothly and he and the committee were pleased with the
result. Mrs. Voitier also praised the Board with their concern regarding the
employees and their need for pay raises. She further stated that those raises
have come to fruition within this new contract.

Mrs. Dysart moved to ratify by joint acclamation the newly negotiated
employee contract for a four year term. The motion passed unanimously by
joint acclamation.

There being no further business, on motion of Mr. Campbell, seconded by
Mr. Egan and passed by voice vote with no objections, the meeting was
adjourned.
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